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Federal Management Regulation § 102–75.990 

another Federal agency or disposal. 
Guidelines for protection and mainte-
nance of excess and surplus real prop-
erty are in the GSA Customer Guide to 
Real Property Disposal. The land-
holding agency is responsible for com-
plying with the requirements of the 
National Oil and Hazardous Substances 
Pollution Contingency Plan and initi-
ating or cooperating with others in the 
actions prescribed for the prevention, 
containment, or remedy of hazardous 
conditions. 

§ 102–75.970 How long is the land-
holding agency responsible for the 
expense of protection and mainte-
nance of excess and surplus real 
property pending its transfer or 
disposal? 

Generally, the landholding agency is 
responsible for the cost of protection 
and maintenance of excess or surplus 
property until the property is trans-
ferred or disposed, but not more than 
15 months. However, the landholding 
agency is responsible for providing and 
funding protection and maintenance 
during any delay beyond that 15 month 
period, if the landholding agency— 

(a) Requests deferral of the disposal 
beyond the 15 month period; 

(b) Continues to occupy the property 
beyond the 15 month period to the det-
riment of orderly disposal; or 

(c) Otherwise takes actions that re-
sult in a delay in the disposition be-
yond the 15 months. 

§ 102–75.975 What happens if the prop-
erty is not conveyed or disposed of 
during this time frame? 

If the property is not transferred to a 
Federal agency or disposed of during 
the 15-month period mentioned in § 102– 
75.970, then the disposal agency must 
pay or reimburse the landholding agen-
cy for protection and maintenance ex-
penses incurred from the expiration 
date of said time period to final dis-
posal, unless— 

(a) There is no written agreement be-
tween the landholding agency and the 
disposal agency specifying the max-
imum amount of protection and main-
tenance expenses for which the disposal 
agency is responsible; 

(b) The disposal agency’s appropria-
tion, as authorized by Congress, does 
not contain a provision to allow for 

payment and/or reimbursement of pro-
tection and maintenance expenses; or 

(c) The delay is caused by an Execu-
tive agency’s request for an exception 
from the 100 percent reimbursement re-
quirement specified in § 102–75.205. In 
this latter case, the requesting agency 
becomes responsible for protection and 
maintenance expenses incurred because 
of the delay. 

§ 102–75.980 Who is responsible for 
protection and maintenance ex-
penses if there is no written agree-
ment or no Congressional appro-
priation to the disposal agency? 

If there is no written agreement (be-
tween the landholding agency and the 
disposal agency) or no Congressional 
appropriation to the disposal agency, 
the landholding agency is responsible 
for all protection and maintenance ex-
penses, without any right of contribu-
tion or reimbursement from the dis-
posal agency. 

ASSISTANCE IN DISPOSITION 

§ 102–75.985 Is the landholding agency 
required to assist the disposal agen-
cy in the disposition process? 

Yes, the landholding agency must co-
operate with the disposal agency in 
showing the property to prospective 
transferees or purchasers. Unless ex-
traordinary expenses are incurred in 
showing the property, the landholding 
agency must absorb the entire cost of 
such actions. 

Subpart E—Abandonment, De-
struction, or Donation to Pub-
lic Bodies 

§ 102–75.990 May Federal agencies 
abandon, destroy, or donate to pub-
lic bodies real property? 

Yes, subject to the restrictions in 
this subpart, any Federal agency hav-
ing control of real property that has no 
commercial value or for which the esti-
mated cost of continued care and han-
dling exceeds the estimated proceeds 
from its sale, may— 

(a) Abandon or destroy Government- 
owned improvements and related per-
sonal property located on privately- 
owned land; 
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